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Lynn Kelsh shared these 
photos of the beautiful 
and interesting fungi she 
found on one of her daily 
walks. Thanks Lynn! 

 

Thanks to everyone for cards and prayers, sur-
gery being scheduled in Little Rock.  

Glenn Priebe   

 

We would like to thank members for the beauti-
ful flowers given to Joe during his hospital stay; 
the caring and the words of encouragement 
from our church family means so much to us. 

Joe and Kathy Amos 

 

 

 

 

Thank You  

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that 
you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit. Romans 15:13 

Dear Fellowship Cumberland Presbyterian 
Church, 

I am sincerely honored to have been selected 
as the recipient of the Joyce Cook Memorial 
Scholarship. 

Thank you for your generosity which has 
allowed me to further my education to be-
come a labor and delivery nurse with my pas-
sion to help as many people as I can. 

Thank you again for this wonderful oppor-
tunity through this scholarship 

Sincerely, 

Sophie Quick 



 

Rachel MacKercher 7-4 

Kathy Amos 7-7 

Amanda King 7-11 

Howard Flippin 7-13 

Jay Sabella 7-15 

Kathy Lane 7-15 

Barbara Linde 7-17 

Tammy Marts 7-19 

William and Annetta Hoversten 7-19 

EJ and Joy Olson 7-21 
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Kylee Sabella 7-23 

Toni Fisher 7-24 

Pete MacKercher 7-26 

Jerry and Marjie Jones 7-29 

JL and Peggy Hickman 7-29 
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Summary of  The Act ions Of  Our Session  

July Bi r thdays and Anniversaries  

By Andy Marts, Stated Clerk of Session 

The Session of the Fellowship (Baxter) Cumberland Presbyterian Church met in regular session on Wednesday May 26, 2021 at 
5:30 pm in the Hudson Fellowship Hall.  Present were the following Elders:  Peggy Hickman, Ralf Mauthe, Gay King, Al Am-
man, Lynn Kelsh, Betty Guthrie, Glenn Priebe, and Libby Sabella.  Also present were Moderator Gary Tubb, Stated Clerk Andy 
Marts, Treasurer Barbara Flippin, and guests Gary Knous, and Sandra Thorn.  Mike Risk was absent.  Ralf Mauthe opened the 
meeting with a devotion and prayer.  

The minutes for the April regular meeting were approved. 

Accepted the treasurerôs report for April 2021. 

Rescinded the previously approved Covid-19 pandemic procedures and made face coverings and social distancing voluntary. 

Approved electing a semi-permanent Moderator Pro Tem until such time as presbytery appoints a moderator for our church, we 
hire a new pastor, or the session member elected rotates off session. 

Elected Glenn Priebe as semi-permanent Moderator. 

Approved using the caterer proposed by Gay King for pastor Gary Tubbôs retirement reception and have chicken pasta as the 
main dish at $10.00 per plate. 

Lynn Kelsh closed the meeting in prayer. 

DALLAS ï The Dallas College Board of Trustees today named Dr. Justin Lonon as the 

sole finalist for the position of the eighth Chancellor of Dallas College. The appointment of 

Dr. Lonon must be approved by a formal vote of the Trustees, following a 21-day waiting 

period required by the State of Texas.  

ñDr. Justin Lonon is a passionate advocate for Dallas College students and employees and 

has been a driving force through the consolidation of our institution. He truly believes in 

our mission to transform lives and communities through higher education and that belief 

shines through in everything he does,ò said Monica Lira Bravo, chair of the Board of Trus-

tees. 

Justin is the son of Katie and Mike Risk. 

News of  Note  

There will be a memorial 

service for  

Richard Wallace  

at Fellowship Cumberland 

Presbyterian  Church on 

Saturday, June 19th at 

11:00 A.M. 

Dress is casual and there 

will be a meal in the fel-

lowship hall afterward 
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      The days are drawing near for my retirement to begin and my time at the Fellowship Cumberland Presbyterian Church to 
come to a close.  It does not seem like it has been over eight years six months since I sent my resume and almost immediately 
received a call from Glenn Priebe.  I remember it very well. 

      Bill Stone, the Stevenson Methodist preacher, and I along with a few church members had just been feeding the Jackson 
County High School football team a chili supper.  I got into my car to head home.  The telephone call came and the process of 
getting to Mountain Home, AR had begun. 

      A lot of changes have occurred since that telephone call.  I had hernia surgery before we left.  The church bought a manse 
wonderful for Kim and me to use.  There were some fierce racquetball games between Jerry Jones, Richard Wallace, Glenn 
Priebe and me.  There have been friendly golf matches between Jerry Jones and me as well as Tom Newhouse as of late. There 
were some winning golf tournament events here in Mountain Home and Hot Springs.  There were many "covered-dish" meals at 
church, destination meals with the OK Club, and scattered picnics and meals with the Young at Heart group, and Sunday eat-
ings with several people from church.  There were also group meals Kim, Donna Wallace and Sandy Priebe had with the wom-
en and group meals I had with the men. 

        I would be amiss to leave out the fishing I did with Tooter Flippin and Mike Risk as well as Dave Boynton.  These men 
treated a novice fisherman to wonderful times on the White River and Bull Shoals Lake.  Sometimes we caught several fish and 
sometimes the fish knew not to be "lured in" to take the "bait."  Tooter even gave me his special recipe for cooking the best 
trout I have ever eaten. 

       Kim and I ate several meals with you.  We enjoyed them all regardless of whether we dined in or out.  The conversation 
was always stimulating with learning a bit more about what causes you to tick. 

       I will always treasure the ceramic Lenten wreath which Dave Boynton made for me as well as the coffee mug.  I am thank-
ful for the sewing prowess of several women who adjusted my pants so they would fit and the monogrammed jackets, towels 
and sheets. 

       I could go on a bit, but I would leave someone or some event out.  Kim and I thank you for your generosity.  It will always 
be with us. 

 Between the Member Care Committee, concerned members and me, we made a lot of  visits to the Baxter Regional 
Medical Center to many patients until COVID-19 brought us to a screeching halt.  Some of the people visited were people out-
side of our membership who are your friends and acquaintances.  I am thankful for each person who showed concern through 
your actions.   

      Kim and I continue to be thankful for your cards and prayers during my surgery and recuperation.  Your prayers and con-
cerns helped us through the recovery time. 

      You let me into your lives in the times of grief when your loved ones passed away.  You let me know what these precious 
lives meant to you.  I count it a privilege to have been involved with final services of the departed and some cases being there 
when the last breath was taken. 

       I count it joy to have been involved with the receiving of those who made their profession of faith as a Christian.  I count it 
as a joyful event to baptize when they are presented by believing parents who make an oath before GOD to raise their children 
in a Christian home and raise them in the precepts of the church. 

       I count it a privilege to be involved with the process of counseling a couple prior to being married.  I know preachers who 
would rather avoid the drama that can surround this sacred time, but it is too important of a time in the lives of the two getting 
married to not endure it.  I have performed several marriages which were not the normal fare, but all have been and will be be-
tween the opposite sex and will continue to be this way. 

       On June 20th in the afternoon, Kim and I will head to the other side of the Mississippi River to Winchester, Tennes-
see.  The address is 1266 Bible Crossing Road, Winchester, TN 37398.  Our telephone number will remain the same if you 
should need to call us.  We will leave many more memories than we could list in this column.   

       If it were not for the long term need to be near our children, Mountain Home would be the place to hang our hats until the 
Lord calls us home.  There are many amenities offered which should attract one to the area.  We will love you and as long as we 
have any sort of mind, we will not forget you. 

       Continue to pray for us as you have for over eight years.  Pray for the search committee as they go through the task of 
searching and interviewing your future pastor.  Follow this individual and allow yourself to get out of your comfort zone for the 
glory of GOD.  With this attitude the church will thrive again and be the beacon it needs to be. 

      Thank you for the privilege of being your pastor. 

      Because of the Christ who loves us so, Bro Gary & Kim 

As I See It  



 

Ok Club Says Goodbye  
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At the OK Club 
meeting on June 
3rd, they enjoyed a 
meal at Big Creek, 
and took the oppor-
tunity to honor 
Gary and Kim be-
fore they head off 
to Tennessee. 

 

 Casey Wood, granddaughter of Glenn and Sandy Priebe, 
played 3rd base for the Bentonville Tigers who won the state 6A 
championship in Softball. 


